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         N                            Give and it will be given to you…  The measure you give shall be the measure you receive                           
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Dear Parishioner

The theme of this newsletter is children.   A lot has happened since our last newsletter, involving parishes in different parts of the country.   We will take each in turn:

Nsanje is the parish in the deep south of Malawi, bordering Mozambique, where Fr. Nazario was based.   After several attempts, we have finally made contact with the headmaster at the local catholic primary school and he has sent us a report, which highlights the plight of the children and indeed, the staff there.   

Nsanje primary school was built in 1921, since when there appears to have been very little maintenance work carried out.   The walls are cracked in places and dirty and the floors are riddled with potholes; a single pole, which holds up the veranda roof, is corroding.

  This is a brief summary of conditions there:

· There are 902 pupils, shared between 14 classes with only 20 teachers.

· Neither the school nor the teachers’ houses (which are close to the school) have electricity, so they do not have Television, Video, Computer, or other electric aids, to assist learning. 

· The cost of installing power to the buildings would be in excess of £6,000.

· They lack other basic equipment such as tables, chairs, reading books, paper for writing & drawing, crayons and paints.   

· They cannot feed the children at lunch break.

· Many children do not have sufficient clothing.

· They have no recreation or sports equipment.

· There is no mention of a health clinic or nurse in attendance, but we know that a clinic exists in the town.

We have recently learned that they do not have a post-box to receive their mail, which costs £70 per year.   This is why we have been unable to contact them, but we now have another route via Fr. Nazario, until a box number is obtained.  

All these problems are centred on one thing – money, or lack of it.   The headmaster says that they are in the hands of the school committee and the community.

 In Malawi, the government pays the wages of primary school teachers, but the rest is up to the community.   The people are very poor, many of them surviving from their farming for food – this is subsistence farming.   A large number of the children are orphans and you will read a little about their daily lives on the next page.

Our Sponsorship programme is helping some of those who have reached the secondary school stage and we now have the opportunity to help the younger children.
So what are we doing about it?……….
We have already sent £1,050, which was a gift from the Catenians, via their former president, our choirmaster, Bill Dawson.   This is to purchase various items of sports equipment.   It may appear strange to concentrate on sports and recreation when they lack so much else, but this is an important aspect of a child’s health education and it was the only item for which we had been given a price.

We have written to the headmaster asking for guidance on the costs of the other items listed and, when we receive these, together with his list of priorities, we will respond with a further gift.  

* * *

Chiringa is in the inland diocese of Blantyre, 135 miles north of Nsanje.   We have previously told you about a proposed playgroup, which Fr. Boniface has asked us to help set up and run.   Regrettably, the costs for this have now more than tripled.   This would be too heavy a commitment on our funds, so the committee has decided to hold this in abeyance pending further contact, with a possible re-think, from Fr. Boniface. 

Mchinji is about 250 miles to the north west of Blantyre, on the border with Zambia.   Here is situated the major seminary of St Anthony’s where Frs. Emmanuel, Boniface and Denis are based.   It seemed reasonable to make contact with the local parish priest there and offer help.   We are now sponsoring four of their children, with another four, hopefully, having started at Easter (we are still waiting to hear on this one.)   

The parish priest’s name is Fr. Peter Kapiri and he has sent a letter, telling us about the plight of children in his region and a little about the children we are sponsoring.   This is what he says:

“The major problem is the source of income for all the kids.    For the basic needs like food, clothes and bedding, they do piece work in the gardens or fields.   They do this mainly during holidays or weekends and sometimes after school.   Even though they do that, it is not enough for the families.   Even at school, they have to find everything for themselves.   Hence, thank you for the assistance you have sent, for it will assist them in solving some of their major problems.”

And this is what he says about Terensio, possibly in his mid teens, one of the boys we are sponsoring:

“ There are four in the family and Terensio is the second born.   His father passed away in 1995 and his mother in 1997.   Due to this, his elder brother, the first-born, left the village and disappeared.   His whereabouts are unknown because he does not come to visit the family.   The remaining kids are in the hands of the old grandmother, who also takes care of other kids from her other children.   Hence, Terensio takes the role of the father in this extended family.” 

This boy’s situation is not unusual, in a country where health education is very limited, resulting in a low life expectancy.  His and his family’s chances are now improved, because he is receiving a better education and money, which will help with food and clothing. 

* * *

Fr. Nazario will be coming this year, during Fr. Michael’s holiday, and we hope that he will tell you a little of the effects of our giving, on the children and their families.   He has written to say how much he looks forward to seeing us all again.   He arrives on 26th July, staying until September 22nd
Peter Wells

Co-ordinator, Malawi-Twin 

THE PARISH OF CORPUS CHRISTI TONBRIDGE


TWINNED WITH LINK PARISHES IN MALAWI








